SHNA Board of Directors Minutes

July 20, 2010, Himmel Park Library
Present: Rick Bell, Janett Carbajal, Doug Donahue, Wallis Downer, Steve Gilsdorf,  Kathi McLaughlin, Sylvia Mungaray, John O’Dowd, Gail Schuessler, Frank Soltys, John Wilder. 

Absent:   Carolyn Classen, Sheila Hoban, Ed Stokes
Guests: Richard Corbett, Jennifer Donofrio/Tucson Dept. of Trans.(TDOT), Debby Kriegel, Laura Tabili (Rincon Heights NA), Emily Fritze ( Incoming ASUA Student Body President), Mike McKasson, Octavio Barcelo, Molly McKasson, Madelyn Cook, Sylvia Flores.
Approval of 6/16/10 BOD Minutes: Approved.

Presentation re Coalition of RHNA & SHNA to counteract proposed 8-lane Broadway Corridor (Tabili): 1987 master plan provided for 8 lanes, 24' median, 30' landscape buffer + wall. Suggestions were 1) attend Downtown Neighborhood meetings; 2) get RTA studies; 3) come up with an alternate plan; 4) need to involve neighborhoods south of Broadway, other council members; 5) form a task force; 6) SHNA nominate 3-4 people to represent neighborhood (each neighborhood has one representative). Task force has 13 members, 4 of which are business people.
Call to Audience: Fritze (Student Body President, ASUA) introduced herself and encouraged interaction between ASUA and SHNA.

Reports of Officers/Committees:
President (O'Dowd): 1) Board encouraged to participate in Downtown Partnership (Rio Nuevo, Minidorm problems, citywide neighborhood problems).
Treasurer (Gilsdorf):  Circulated Budget to Actual report as of 7/20/10, showing Washington Federal CD (water tower impound fund) $33,590 and Vantage West Credit Union $15,783.

Standing Committee Reports:


Historic Preservation (M. McKasson, SHNA rep to Himmel Park, Library & Water Tower Coalition  re Himmel Library): 1) Assistant Librarian putting together history; 2) only library without expansion; 3) County focusing on expansion in outlying areas; 4) need to form "Friends of Himmel Library" 501c3 corporation; 5) suggestions that library be included in the annual meeting program and 2011 Home Tour. O'Dowd and Gilsdorf volunteered to spearhead 501c3 corporation.


Traffic: Donofrio/Corbett/Kriegel re 9th Street Grant Proposal: TDOT presenting 3 grants, including 9th Street (betweenTreat & 9th Street); the 9th street grant proposes a toucan installation at Campbell & 9th, putting in lighting at Rincon Heights, signage along 2-mile route. A bicycle shelter will be installed in front of Himmel library. Donahue to write a letter of support.
Donahue re Safe Routes to School: Underway with sidewalks on Wilson and Norton.
Parkwise Update: Schuessler advised the special event parking/signage for $60 has been reinstituted.

Newsletter: City will provide 2 mailings per year. The committee is considering using these mailings for member renewal postcards in December and annual meeting newsletter in January, with two other newsletters being circulated only to members via email or regular mail.

Membership: Presently at 202, with 30 businesses providing "Deals & Discounts."
Land Use/NPZ (O'Dowd): City passed proposal that any zoning violations by commercial property owners has been waived for 2 years.
Schools (O'Dowd): Tucson High gym will not be ready when school opens.
Military Community Relations Committee (Donahue): Scott Hines arranging an environmental impact analysis process.

Elderly Housing (Carbajal): Waiting for final certification; "Green" tour scheduled 8/30/10, building dedication scheduled 10/13/10.
August meeting off-site "retreat" beginning at 6:30 p.m. for board members and families at Grimaldi's (Sam Hughes Place).
Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

Minutes prepared by Maxine Fifer, Tucson Office Professionals, 5250 E. Pima #131, 325-7721, wetypefast@aol.com






